

Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council Annual Meeting
Wednesday 2nd May, 2018, 6:00pm
Village Hall
Present: Cllrs Sue Isherwood (Chairman), Ros Wyke, Peter Bright, Jo Tucker, Tony Shepherd, Marie Marshall, Sue Reece 
In Attendance:  the Clerk Mark Smith

In the Public Session before the meeting no matters were raised.

MINUTES
1. The meeting being quorate, it was resolved that Cllr Sue Isherwood be elected Chairman. Cllr Isherwood took the Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office.
A vote of thanks was proposed and unanimously approved for Cllr Tony Shepherd who had been Chairman since May 2015.
2. It was resolved that Cllr Ros Wyke be elected Deputy Chairman. Cllr Wyke took the Deputy Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

3. Apologies for Absence
Cllr Tucker apologised for her late arrival
4. Declarations of Interests 
1. To receive declarations of interest from Councillors on items on the agenda
Cllr Wyke as a Member involved in the consideration and determination of planning applications by Mendip District Council, declares that the views expressed by her at Parish Council meetings on any particular proposal are based on the evidence available to her at the time, and is provisional only. She will not be bound by any recommendation made by the Parish Council on any proposal, and will consider any matter afresh in connection with any application which comes before her in her capacity as a Member of Mendip District Council, taking all further evidence into account.
2. To receive written requests for dispensations for disclosable pecuniary interests, personal interests or personal and prejudicial interests (if any)

3. To grant any requests for dispensation as appropriate 

5. Minutes 
It was resolved to sign the minutes of the 4th April 2018 as a correct record.
6. Report from Somerset County Councillor and Mendip District Councillor
1. District Cllr Ros Wyke reported that
a) .The County Council had initiated a proposal to create a Unitary Authority with five District Councils. The proposal was driven by budget considerations. It was hoped that communications would be improved as the investigation progressed.
b) The Mendip D.C. project to consolidate public services onto a single site continues to progress.
7. The Clerk Reported:

1. He will not be working between May 15 and 21.
2. All other matters are covered by agenda items.
8. To agree the appointment of :

1. Robert Glanvile Playing Field Trust committee members
It was resolved that Cllrs Marie Marshall and Jo Tucker should be appointed to the playing field committee.

2. Village Hall committee members
It was resolved that Cllrs Peter Bright and Sue Isherwood should be appointed to the village hall committee.

3. Parish Paths Liaison Officer

It was resolved that Nick Mayor should be asked to continue as Parish Paths Liaison Officer (PPLO). The Chairman will contact Nick Mayor.
9. It was resolved to approve:
1. Parish Council Standing Orders (These currently reflect the latest NALC template model)

2. Financial Regulations (These have been updated recently with NALC clauses to allow Electronic Banking)

3. Publication Scheme

4. Assets Register

5. Custom and Practice for Planning Application Responses 
All the governance documents are on the Parish Council website under the Parish Council main section, and sub-sections for ‘Governance’ or ‘Assets’.
10. Insurance Renewal (Renewal documents received 30/04/2018)

It was resolved to renew the Parish Council’s annual insurance with Came and Company. 
It was also resolved to ask Came and Company about the possibility of insuring public parish council events held on private land.

11. Website Report: 
The Parish Council website is at www.westburysubmendip-pc.gov.uk . 

A Website Editors refresher workshop is being planned, to be held in the Community Shop back room. The Clerk will report back as plans develop.
12. Village Day 30th June – Parish Council planning
The Clerk will provide Parish Councillor badges for Councillors to wear at the event.
13. Neighbourhood Plan Report

The number of vehicles parking in the Square was agreed to be unsafe at times. The Clerk will write to commercial vehicles' companies regarding parking safety in the Square.
14. Community Council for Somerset
The Parish Council has taken up membership for 2018/19, as in previous years. The Clerk will enquire if the Parish Council's membership includes the Village Hall and Playing Field.

15. Debris on Roads

Councillors and Residents are concerned by the mud and gravel on the village roads, particularly at Mortar Pits and the A371/Roughmoor Lane junction. Concern was also expressed about the potholes and number of marked out areas needing repair. 

The Parish Council has written to Somerset County Council Highways department who have replied that they will inspect these sites and undertake cleaning if needed. They ask for notification of problems whenever they arise, as they cannot undertake regular inspections or cleaning.

16. Tree Removal on Levels

Concerns have been raised about tree removal near 'Giants Head' and the top of Short Drove, near Tommy's Bench. It is believed that Tree Protection Orders do not cover these locations. The Clerk and Cllr Marshall will liaise about photographs for circulation.
17. Litter and Dog Waste bins

It was agreed that the Clerk should approach Mendip DC about the possibility of using a smaller litter bin than the initial Mendip proposal. Mendip DC have agreed to collect from any new bins. Smaller bins at the Mortar Pits bus stop would be easier to install and may be more in keeping with the site.

18. SWAST Defibrillator renewal in August 2018 (4 years, £1,800.00 plus VAT)
It was resolved that the Defibrillator contract should be renewed for another four years.

19. Clerk Recruitment Report
The Clerk's Job Advertisement has been posted on Parish Council notice boards, on the Parish Council Website, and on the Somerset Association of Local Councils website.
It was agreed that a more informal Poster advert should be created, offering informal chats with Councillors or Clerk about the job and its rewards. The Clerk will draft the advert for review.
It was agreed that the Job advert should also be sent to Mendip's Parish Forum, and to neighbouring parishes.

20. Planning

Consultation Responses requested by Mendip District Council

2018/0683/FUL
Westbury Quarry, new Classroom. The Quarry manager and the project architect have notified the Clerk that they would like to speak to the Parish Council when this application is released by Mendip for public consultation. The public consultation had not happened as yet, and the dates were not known.
2018/0554/FUL
Rockdene and Rose Cottage
It was resolved that there was no objection to this application.

2018/0707/HSE
and 2018/0708/LBC
Car Port and Porch,
The Old Vicarage, School Hill
It was resolved that there was no objection to this application.

Mendip D.C. Decisions
none
21. Finance
Report: 2017/18 Cash Statement with 2018/19 Budget (circulated dd/mm/18)

The Parish Council accepted the Cash Statement.


Payments approved
SWAST
4 year defibrillator rental, from August

£1,800.00 plus VAT

SLCC
Job advertising: £90 plus VAT per week. Society of Local Council Clerks national website: 


It was agreed to postpone a decision on this advertising. 
22. Correspondence & reports on Meetings Attended, including

1. Defibrillator Training by SWAST on Saturday 14th April. It was agreed to make direct invitations at next year's training to village organisations (e.g. pub, shop,WI)
2. Effluent on Broadway Lane - Responsibilities of Mendip District Council, SCC and Environment Agency. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to Mendip District Council raising a Public Nuisance Complaint. A letter to the MP regarding the limitations of existing licencing regulations should also be drafted.
3. Community Council for Somerset membership. Options to share with Village Hall.

4. Footpaths WS13/4, WS13/5, WS13/7, WS13/27, and possible creation of new footpaths. It was agreed that the Parish Paths Liaison Officer  should be asked to comment. 

5. Somerset Waste Partnership briefing

6. Crow Lane Gulley - Environment Agency disclaimer

7. Roughmoor Lane Playing Field Warning sign, and 20 mph speed limit: County Highways
23. Notices

1. Somerset Village of the Year - entries deadline 14th June
2. Alphabet Preschool press release about move to St Lawrences
24. Items for next agenda
1. Possible new public footpaths and the slurry pit obstruction
25. Dates of future meetings: 

It was resolved to circulate Councillors to agree the next Parish Council meeting date. 
Signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
Signature................................................................Date..........................................................
0.0c



Clerk – Mark H. Smith




08/05/2018 


Orchardside, Mares Lane, Westbury Sub Mendip, Wells BA5 1HX

Tel: 01749 871076 
Email parishclerk@westbury-sub-mendip.org.uk

